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June 13, 2023

On June 13, 2023, the Versailles town council met for a special meeting prior to the regular town meeting. All council members were in

attendance.

The purpose of this meeting is to discuss parking on the town square and hear from business owners and concerned citizens. Roxanne

acknowledges that there are issues with parking and opens the meeting for comments and concerns from those in attendance.

Business owners discussed that ease of access was important to many of their customers. Some noted that people were parking in front of their
business for extended periods of time. A few mentioned that they request that their employees not park directly in front of businesses.

It was also noted that the handicap parking spots on the west side of the courthouse were not necessarily needed anymore. The town will

investigate this and see if they are still required to be there.

The American LeSion mentioned that they will be repaving their lot and it is not designated for member only parking. They will allow short-term
parking but not long term parking in their lot.

Several ideas for solving the parking problem were suggested. Town council will take these into consideration. No decision was made at this
meeting.

With no further comments coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.

Sarah Bauman, Clerk-Treasurer

Combs, Council member


